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The chief of the tax office and administrations of the Govern Balear, Catalina Cladera, together
with the Balearic administration's director general of budgets and financing, Joan Carrió, joined
Formentera Council president Jaume Ferrer to unveil the budgets allocated by the autonomous
community. The presentation – titled Pressupostos de la Comunitat Autònoma de les Illes
Balears  – took place this afternoon at the Council's head
office.

  

Cladera said the budgets invest heavily in «social services, education, public health and
employment policies». Carrió highlighted a 2016 budget which will include 2.8 million euros to
begin construction of the primary school in Sant Ferran. According to the budgets and financing
head, the 2017 portion of the budget will contain another 3.7m to pay off the remaining costs.
Carrió put completion of the building in time «for the beginning of the 2017-2018 school year».

  

The CiF president thanked his counterparts for having made the trip in person, calling it
«something we haven't seen in the last four years». He expressed his satisfaction at seeing
«building works for the Sant Ferran school finally included in the budget». The Council had
reiterated its appeal repeatedly over the years and the issue was the line in the sand which
determined the administration's support for this year's budget.

  

Another request, though also important for the Council, was not heeded. The CiF had asked
Palma to accept responsibility for 100% of the costs — estimated at one million euros —
associated with transferring waste from Formentera to Eivissa. The budgets unveiled today by
the Govern Balear officials, however, only allocate 300,000€. President Ferrer assured an
amendment would be presented to restate the Council's petition.
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